
HB 23-1036 (Nontoxic Bullet Replacement 
Hunting Program) Update

March 2024 Commission Meeting



What is HB 23-1036?
● Mandates CPW to work with NGOs to 

establish a pilot program that 
encourages or incentivizes the use of 
non-lead ammunition while hunting and 
report on the results of the program. 

● Other tasks include promoting the use of 
non-lead ammunition through 
informational materials and holding 
range demonstrations to promote the 
efficacy of non-lead ammunition.

● The NGOs we have been coordinating 
with include The National Wildlife 
Federation, North American Non-lead 
Partnership, Sporting Lead-Free, and 
American Bird Conservancy. 2

Passed in May 2023



Task 1: Information Sharing
- Updated the “Get the Lead Out” 
language in our sheep/goat/moose and 
big game brochures by adding: 
● detail on wildlife health impacts 

(specifically for nontarget wildlife) 
from lead ammunition

● suggestions for how to reduce 
human and wildlife health related 
impacts from lead when hunting

● a link to Sporting Lead-Free’s 
website for additional information on 
the wildlife impacts of using lead 
while hunting. 

- We also plan to roll out a webpage in 
summer 2024 with links to information, 
video/photo footage of the range demos, 
and an overview of the pilot program. 
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Task 2: Range 
Demonstrations

CPW will host a series of range demonstrations to 
showcase the efficacy and ballistics of nonlead 
ammunition to hunters and the public. 

Range Demo 1 - Colorado Clays (Brighton): Friday 
May 10 - Saturday May 11

Range Demo 2 - Cameo (Grand Junction): Friday 
June 7 - Saturday June 8

Day 1: Staff and partners will attend classroom 
session and range demonstration. 

Day 2: Public will be invited to will attend classroom 
session and range demonstration. 4



Task 3: Pilot Program
Proposed Approach: 

1) CPW will target a subset of hunters who successfully 
draw deer and elk rifle licenses with educational 
materials to inform them of the benefits of using non-lead 
ammunition while hunting and provide information and 
resources on where to purchase non-lead ammunition. 

2) Information will also be provided on how hunters who 
choose to hunt with lead ammunition might still reduce 
the risk to non-target wildlife (i.e., by removing gut 
piles, etc.). 

3) After the hunting seasons conclude, CPW will survey 
hunters to determine whether they used non-lead 
ammunition in the field or took other measures, the 
rationales for their choice, and their experience. 

4) CPW will use this information to prepare a report for the 
Parks and Wildlife Commission and the public. 
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Questions?


	HB 23-1036 (Nontoxic Bullet Replacement Hunting Program) Update
	What is HB 23-1036?
	Task 1: Information Sharing

	Task 2: Range Demonstrations
	Task 3: Pilot Program
	Questions?

